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1. Climate Change is a very serious threat to social, economic and environmental standards both globally and locally and has triggered the strongest possible response in the UK with a unique Act of Parliament aimed directly at eliminating these threats.  The Climate Change Act (2008) is a world first and sets legally binding targets for reducing greenhouse gas emissions (the majority component of which is carbon dioxide or CO2).

2. The Climate Change Act requires a 34% reduction in GHG by 2020 and an 80% reduction by 2050.  These reduction targets are set in 5-yearly target regimes for 2008-12, 2013-17 and 2018-2022.

3. The HM6L project increases CO2 emissions and this is not in dispute.  The 2005 ES reports an increase of 23,000 tonnes and the 2011 ES an increase of 5000 tonnes

4. The NPPF is clear (paragraph 94) that local planning authorities “should adopt proactive strategies to mitigate and adapt to climate change” and the whole HM6L project is based on the presumption that increases in CO2 emissions are acceptable and solutions that reduce rather increase these emissions need not be designed and adopted.  This is in direct conflict with the NPPF.
5. Lancashire County Council data on CO2 emissions from road transport is not consistent with government data on CO2 emissions (paragraph 3.6).  The 2005 ES reports a baseline figure of 371,000 tonnes, the 2011 ES reports a baseline figure of 41,000 tonnes and governemnt data for 2009 reports a figure of 83,000 tonnes.
6. The planning system is charged with producing reductions in CO2 emissions (NPPF, para 94).  It is relevant to note that the logic underpinning this is explained in the Inspector’s report on the Thames Gateway Bridge (para 4.2) and the statement by Paul Stinchcombe QC at the Stansted public inquiry (para 4.3).  Both these positions are relevant to the HM6L case and I invite the Examiner to apply them to the HM6L proposal

7. Lancashire County Council documentation on the HM6L does not follow WebTag guidance on climate change (section 3.5.5d).  This guidance specifies that transprt appraisal must estimate greenhouse has emissions in each of the 5 year periods set by statute in the Climate Change Act.  It does not do this and this failure hinders proper assessment of the climate change consequences of the HM6L proposal

8. The important point is that the HM6L will increase CO2 emissions, there is an urgent need to reduce CO2 emissions, there are ways of solving transport problems in Lancaster and Morecambe without increasing CO2 emissions and the county council has wilfully embarked on a reckless programme of increasing emissions when it need not and should not do so.

9. If we are concerned that the rate at which water is entering the bath may well lead to a flood it is not logical or intelligent to increase the flow rate so that more water enters the bath.  Approval for the HM6L is the direct equivalent of increasing the rate at which the bath fills up whilst assuming that in some unspecified way the bath will be adapted at some unspecified point in the future to cope with the increased flow.   
